Dr. Marc J. Musser Chief Medical Director Veterans Administration 810 Vermont Ave., N.W. Washington, D. C. 20420

Dear Dr. Musser:

It has been brought to my attention that Dr. Lance Mason of Playidel Rey, California, has applied for a dental internship at the Martinez VA Hospital. Dr. Mason has been highly recommended to me as an individual with a strong commitment to providing dental care to those elements of the population who are normally outside the health system. While studying at UCLA he has devoted summers to work as a volunteer in the Dental Clinic of the Apache Reservation in Whitewater, Arizona, and on Project HOPE in Brazil. I hope every consideration can be given to his qualifications for an internship at Martinez.

With many thanks and very best wishes.

Sincerely,

Alan Cranston Chairman Subcommittee on Health and Hospitals

bcc: Mrs. Daniel Tolmach, 656 Douglas Avenue, Oxnard Mrs. Jean Mason, California State Democratic Council, 946 W. Doris Avenue, Oxnard 93030 Roy

LR:tm